
Information for Parents/Carers 
Updated: 01.09.2020 

COVID-19:  
Full School 

Opening 
 

EYFS Specific 



Information - EYFS 
Dear Parent / Carer,  

 

We have had a great INSET day and ensuring the final touches are in place ready for starting the term 

tomorrow. Please see previous ParentMail to know which day your child is attending school this week. All EYFS 

children start school as a while class from Monday 7th September. 

 

Please note, the information in this booklet remains the same. As you are aware, the COVID-19 pandemic is a 

continuously evolving situation and the DfE update their guidance regularly meaning we have to adapt our 

approach accordingly. Additional information is listed below, which is new information to that sent out on 

28.07.2020 via ParentMail. 

 

 Face Coverings 

 - Your child may see members of staff wearing face coverings and visors in school 

 - Parents/Carers - if you wish to wear a face covering for drop-off and pick-up, you may. This is because     

    all parents/carers will be arriving and exciting within a certain time frame and remain 2m distance maybe tricky at 

     times. 

 Sickness Reporting Procedures 

 - If your child is ill and cannot attend school, you will be asked questions related to COVID-19 so we can keep 

 records to support our test and trace procedures. If you leave a voicemail, we may need to         

 telephone you back to ascertain further information. 

 PE 

 - On your child’s PE days, we are asking that your child attends school in their PE kit. Please make sure       

 this is suitable sports wear for all day. A games kit - suitable for all weathers. 

 Outdoor wellies 

 - We are looking to increase the amount of time our children spend outside, including all weathers. If you 

 are able, we want to work towards every child having a pair of wellies that can be used for outside time, 

 including outdoor learning. 

 Belongings 

 - Your child only requires a water bottle, school bag and lunchbox if necessary. Please do not send your 

 child into school with any other belongings. They do not need a PE kit bag. 

 Dropping-off — Morning Procedure 

 - Please remember to que down the green fence adhering to the blue markings for 2m distance. Arrival at 

 school can start from 08:40. You will drop your child at the gate and then leave using the one-way system. 

 Collection — Afternoon Procedure 

 - We have included a map on page 9 to show where you will collect your children from. Please collect your 

 child and leave the site. Please do not stand and congregate. 

 Reading Books 

 - Your child’s class teacher will alert you to the system that will be used. Please remember changing books will 

 require your child’s book pack to sit for 48 hours prior to processing. It might be your child brings their book in 

 to school on Friday and is issued new books on the following Monday. 

 

If you have not already seen then ‘New EYFS Starters 2020’ page on our website, please go to https://

www.stfranciscep.co.uk/new-eyfs-starters-september-2020/ for more information.  

 

Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any questions! 

Mr Kewley 
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Drop-off Procedures 
 

WIDER SCHOOL OPENING - PARENT/CARER INFORMATION 

PAGE 2 

DROP-OFF 
Gates will open from 08:40 

for all children.  

Only one parent/carer to 

complete drop-off. 

Keep 2m apart. Obey the 

spray markings on the 

pavement / road. 

All children are expected to 

be in school by 08:50. 

Please do not congregate at 

the school gate. 

As you arrive at the gate, please stand 

at the 2m line. Children will be 

welcomed at the gate.  

Children who arrive with facemasks or 

coverings will have to have them 

removed by their parent/carer before 

coming on to site. 

Children must place hand sanitizer on 

their hands as they walk through the 

gate. 

Your child will be collected by Miss 

Ryding or Mrs Havard and then taken 

to their classroom. 

No parents/carers are allowed on the school 

site. 

If you need to speak to a member of staff, 

please contact the school office via telephone 

or email. 

If you require an appointment with a member of 

staff, this will be set up as a virtual meeting. 

Your child will be supervised washing their 

hands before they are allowed into their 

classroom. 

A one way system will operate. 

Come to the school gate nearest 

the green fence and leave on 

the other side of the road 

leading to the old nursery 

building. 



Class Bubbles 
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Bubbles are remaining to an extent as 

we start the new academic year. Classes 

will operate as a bubble and the layout of 

the EYFS classroom will remain as 

normal and operate as normal. Staff 

members can operate across class 

bubbles too. 

A significant (and sad!) change is that 

singing will not be permitted in groups 

larger than 15 children. 

We will be completing Collective Worship 

online rather than being in the hall 

together. 

EYFS children will eat their school dinner and packed lunch in 

the school hall. Food will be served to them rather than 

queuing close together. 

 

The school playground and field will be sectioned into seven 

sections. The EYFS class will be allocated a section. Your 

child’s class will rotate around the sections on a weekly basis 

so they get chance to play in different areas and with different 

equipment.  

Classes will not be able to mix at playtime or lunchtime. 

Breakfast club and After-School Club will operate with slight adaptations in line 

with DfE guidance. EYFS children can start Breakfast Club and After-School 

Club from Monday 7th September. 



Information 
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Your child may bring their packed lunch 

box and a water bottle. 

 

It is strongly advised that both of these items are able to be 

easily wiped down. 

 

Please send your child to school with a book bag.  

Please note, school books will be left for 48hours prior to 

process, meaning the turn around of home reading books 

will be slower than normal. Please sign your child up to, if 

not already, the library where children can have access to 

digital books and audio books. 

 

Please make sure your child does not 

bring any items to school that are not 

required. 

Your child must wear school uniform to school. 

 

There is no stipulation around increased washing of 

uniform within the DfE guidance. 

 

Do contact the school office if you are struggling to 

purchase uniform. 



Information 
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We will be keeping records to support ‘Test and Trace’. 

If you are told to self-isolate by NHS Test and Trace, 

please inform the school  and ensure you observe the 

full 14 days of self-isolation. 

If a child develops COVID-19 symptoms, they will be isolated in school and you will 

have to arrange to collect your child without delay. 

The child must then self-isolate for 7 days and 14 days for the household. 

You must arrange a test for your child. You must inform us of your child’s test result. 

If a child tests positive for COVID-19, we will contact the Local Public Health Protection 

team to seek advice as to what action school is required to take. 



Know the Symptoms 
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If your child or anyone else in the household has any signs and/or symptoms of 

COVID-19, you MUST NOT send them to school and you MUST self-isolate as 

a household for 14 days. 

 

Keeping our St. Francis community fit, healthy and well is one of our school’s 

top priority! 



Your Help 

Please help us by sharing some of the information contained within this information 

booklet with your child. Some of the main aspects 

you can help them to fully understand is: 

 when to wash their hands 

 how to wash their hands effectively  

 why it is important to wash their hands 

effectively 

 to cough and sneeze into the inside of their 

elbow or a tissue if available 

 to use a tissue and then immediately bin it 

WIDER SCHOOL OPENING - PARENT/CARER INFORMATION 

PAGE 7 

We’re all in this 

together so thank you 

for helping our school 

community (staff, 

children, parents and 

wider community) to 

stay as safe as 

possible. 

We have reviewed our cleaning 

rotas. Touch points will be 

cleaned regularly throughout the 

day.  



Blended and Remote Learning 

We have purchased some laptops that should enable us to stream live lessons taking 

place in school for children self-isolating to access from home. We have also 

researched different systems and bought into ‘Purple Mash’. Teaching staff are 

receiving training on this on 1st September and this system will be used to support 

remote learning and blended learning. 

 

We will try to do the very best we can to ensure children have access to learning whilst 

also balancing workload for staff. 
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PICK-UP 

Pick-up Procedures 
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For safeguarding reasons, 

children will need to be 

collected from the ‘usual’ 

home time collection doors, 

however, we will be 

opening the gate from 

3:15pm for children to be 

collected from this time.  

Once you have collected your child, please leave 

the school site to ensure a flow of parents meaning 

the playground does not become congested 

making social distancing too difficult. 

If you need to speak to a member of staff, please 

call the office to arrange a virtual meeting. 

A one way system will operate. 

Come to the school gate nearest 

the green fence and leave on the 

other side of the road leading to the 

old nursery building. 

This will help with the flow of 

people to reduce contact without 

social distancing. 

We must ensure no congregating and gatherings of parents/carers without social 

distancing on the playground and therefore, the plan is to have children collected over 

a 15 minutes period of time to ease the congestion whilst ensuring children are safe. 

Only one parent/carer to complete pick-up. This will 

help us to reduce numbers on site. 



THANK YOU 

This current situation that we all find ourselves in is extremely difficult for us all. I would 

like to thank you for taking your time for reading all of this information. I hope this gives 

you a layer of reassurance that we will do all we can to ensure our school community is 

as safe as we can possibly make it. 

 

I ask that you ensure you help to protect the St. Francis community by stringently 

following the information you have read and support your child to understand their role 

in keeping everyone as safe as possible.  

 

Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any questions or comments. If you have 

a question that you would like the answer to prior to your child starting in September, 

please contact <head@stfrancis.blackburn.sch.uk>. Please note, these emails are not 

being regularly checked, however, we will endeavour to answer any questions that 

arise. 

 

This is likely not quite the start to ‘big school’ you thought it would be for your child. 

Please know we will take very good care of your child. We feel immensely privileged to 

have the opportunity to care for and educate your child on the next step of their life 

journey. You can now sit back and give yourself a huge pat on the back for the amazing 

start to life you have given them to be ready for school. 

 

Telephone: 01254 201419 

Email: office@stfrancis.blackburn.sch.uk 
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